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Town of  Hebron 

PO Box 188 
Hebron, NH 03241 

Phone: 603-744-2631 
                 execassist@hebronnh.org 

 

Hebron Historic District Commission 

Minutes of Meeting November 13, 2018 
 

Historic District Commission Members Present:  Ron Collins, (Chair), David Brittelli, (Vice 

Chair) Chris Laux (Member), Roger Larochelle (Planning Board Chair), Paul Hazelton (Select 

Board Representative), Carol Bears (Secretary). 

Absent:   

Time Convened: 7:03 p.m.       Time Adjourned: 7:40 p.m. 

Next Meeting:  TBD 

The meeting was called to order by Ron Collins,(Chair) at 7:03 p.m. Ron Collins introduced the 

newest member Chris Laux  to the board. 

Minutes: The minutes of the October 9, 2018 were reviewed. A motion was made by David 

Brittelli to approve the minutes and seconded by Roger Larochelle.  The motion passed in the 

affirmative. 

Old Business:  The Selectmen were thinking about withdrawing from the Certified Local 

Government Program.  Ron Collins and David Brittelli are trying to discourage them from 

doing that as there are many grants available to the town for projects in the Historic District.  

New Business: 

Ron Collins talked about some of the properties that are currently being considered for the 

National Historic Register.  The first one was David Brittelli’s farm; Howard Oerdel’s property 

on George Road; Six Chimney’s on Mayhew Turnpike; Peter Chamberis property on North 

Shore Road and the Daniel Walker house on Mayhew Turnpike by Auto Air. 

There is a new Inventory Form that is to be used for new property added to the State Historic 

District. 

The Budget for 2018 was addressed.  One of things that did not get done was the Welcome to 

the Hebron Historical District as the signs have not been done at this time.  This had a budget 

of $2,250.00.  It was decided that that Ron would look into getting these signs started before 

the end of the year. 

Ron included a draft of the Annual Report for HDC that will go into the Town Report for 2018.  

He would like members to review and make other suggestions for the report. 

Paul Hazelton talked about the State requirements to be a member of the Historical District 

Commission.  The State has some suggested requirement for individual’s serving on the board 

but there are no actual qualifications to be a member. 
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Roger Larochelle talked about the space in the Academy Building for the Hebron Historical 

Society to display some of the historic materials and hold its meetings.  Roger asked what 

would happen to the Town Clerks building after the Academy Building was completed.  There 

was some discussion about the Hebron Historical Society using the space to house the Hebron 

Historical Society materials that are currently located at different places.  It was also suggested 

that if the building could be connected to the Library so that they would have more room and 

also have a bathroom facility available.  This is something that the grants from the CLG could 

help the Town with. 

As there was no further business a motion was made by Chris Laux and seconded by David 

Brittelli to adjourn the meeting at 7:40 p.m.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 Respectfully Submitted: 

Carol A. Bears, Secretary 


